TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING       November 9, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT	Chairperson Ron Reed, Supervisor Bob Miller, John McGowan
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Dawn Hemker and Town Patrolman Todd Solberg 
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Ron Reed called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Meeting was properly posted.
MINUTES, TREASURER'S REPORT & VOUCHERS - Motion by Bob for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, treasurer's report and vouchers and seconded by John. Minutes, treasurer’s reports, and vouchers approved.
Coulee Cruisers - UTV/ATV Club - Jason Kneifl represented the Coulee Cruisers and gave the board information on the new club and asking the Town for consideration to run UTV/ATV trails on town roads. Discussion was had between the Town board and Coulee Cruisers (Kat Anderson and Jill Schomberg were also there to represent club and answer questions). The board stated that they would like to look into it more. At this time John made a motion to table discussion on the use of the town roads by UTV's/ATV's. Bob seconded. Motion to table approved.

Road Report –Todd stated that the roads are in good shape before the start of winter. He has been working on building up the shoulders on the side of some roads.

CITIZEN/PARK CONCERNS – The porta potty at the park has been picked up for the year and the shelter closed. The addition to shelter won't be started until spring.
Board Concerns – Ann stated that the referendum failed 492 to 185.  However, the referendum made citizens aware that we have had a hard time finding a qualified person for the Treasurer position to replace Dawn. She stated that even though it failed, she believes the referendum did its job and that we should hopefully get someone to run for the 2023 open position. Ann also thanked our Election workers and stated that they did a great job. She informed the board that the WEC has randomly selected Barre for an election audit.
Bob motioned to adjourn meeting; John seconded it. Meeting adjourned at 8:08 Pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre

